

LCCL NEWSLETTER

1818 - 2018

We celebrate

200 Years

Catholic Church in South Africa

Number 7: February 2018

Br Constantino Kaunda FC RIP

Brother Constantino Kaunda FC from Zambia, 40 years old, a member of the LCCL Executive until July 2017, died in a car accident on his way back from OR Tambo Airport to the Brothers' House in Florida, Johannesburg. Brother Antoine Colpaert FC died in the same accident. Br Constantino was Regional Leader. He was coming back from a COMSAM [Conference of Major Superiors in Africa and Madagascar] Symposium in Cameroun. Br Constantino was the COMSAM Regional Representative for Southern Africa and also represented LCCL at the meeting. May he rest in peace.

29 January 2018 Executive Meeting - Preparation for LCCL AGM 12-15 March 2018

The main focus of the Executive Meeting was preparation for the 12-15 March LCCL AGM. If you have not yet registered for the AGM, please do so immediately! Note: there is a mistake in the e-mail address given on the Registration Form. The correct address is lcclsa@mweb.co.za

- ❖ March 12-15 LCCL AGM: 'Unless We touch His Wounds...'
- Theme: The wounds of Congregational Leaders in the exercise of leadership, the wounds of members, the wounds of society, the wounds of Jesus as a Leader... and Healing! You will go away from this AGM refreshed and with new courage. Fr Sean Wales CSsR will speak on the Wounds of Jesus as Healer. Sr Judy Coyle IHM will assist in preparing a healing ritual. There will be enough time for sharing in groups and for personal prayer.
- Commemorating 200 years of the Catholic Church in South Africa and the coming of each Religious Congregation: You will be asked to bring an A4 size symbol of your Congregation and date of arrival in South Africa. Further details will reach you soon!
- *Elections* to Executive: There will be the usual election for vacancies on the Executive. Details will be given at the AGM. Please think about accepting nomination!

2018 LCCL Annual Subscriptions

Just a reminder about paying the annual LCCL subscription! Invoices went out in December 2017. Payment is overdue.

Workshops for Congregational leaders on Leadership May 2018

Sr Kathy and Sr Edith have organised a Leadership Workshop for Congregational Leadership Teams led by Sr Celia Smit OP in Lumko in May. The spaces which were limited to 30 by the nature of the Workshop are already filled. If there is sufficient demand, a second workshop can be arranged. If you are interested send an e-mail to LCCL or speak to Sr Kathy or Sr Edith during the AGM.

& LCCL Website

The LCCL Website is being updated by Fr Cosmas Chidi SAC who is in charge of the Website. Please look at the current Website. It is hoped that the updated Website can be presented during the AGM

Wishing you a fruitful and blessed Lenten Season!

Sr Maureen Rooney HC

<u>Leadership Conference of Consecrated Life South Africa: lcclsa@mweb.co.za:</u>